
FEMCC Short Croquet tournament at Woodhall Spa on 29 September 2022 

won by Martin Russell of Woodhall Spa 

 

Three clubs from the Federation were represented at the Short Croquet event 

at Woodhall Spa on a very pleasant day. Boston was represented by Dennis 

Cook, Nottingham was represented by Mick Owens whilst Bob Aspinall and 

Martin Russell represented Woodhall Spa. 

The original desire to allow each player to play the others twice proved 

impossible, but all played all with one duplicate game included. In the final 

analysis the winner was Martin Russell with 3 wins. Dennis and Mick had two 

wins whilst Bob won in his final game of the day. 

The event was managed by Patricia Duke-Cox, a Croquet Association Council 

member who represents the East and West Midlands Federations of Croquet 

Clubs. 
 

 


